At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

On Monday the 2nd December, 2013

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk




Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The roll call appears above. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Councilwoman Greene led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

Councilwoman Greene asked everyone to please remember the four people who died in the December 1, 2013 train wreck. Mrs. Greene said one of the people who died was an area resident and a member of the Cronomer Valley Ladies Auxiliary. 
At this time Town Clerk Zarutskie swore in Police Officers Jason Monti and Evan Patterson.

All of the Town Board Members congratulated them. 

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Deleted # 12 ZONING Colandrea/Sunshine Ford
Add On # 12 Fleet Maintenance: Award of Dump Body/Plow Sander Bid

5. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 
There were no comments on this agenda. 

6. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $3,065,938.46, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said that 2 million dollars of this audit will go towards retirement benefits. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Town Clerk Zarutskie said that Bette Merrill is with us tonight. She will be the new First Deputy Town Clerk starting January 1, 2014. Ms. Merrill is taking the place of Debbie Smith who was elected the Receiver of Taxes for the Town of Newburgh in the November 2013 election 
7. PUBLIC HEARING  (7:00 p.m.):  Amending Local Law for Vehicle and Traffic for “Stop” and “One Way” signs for Banquet Place
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all the postings have been completed to conduct this public hearing. 
PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   DECEMBER 2, 2013      PAGE 2
Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and has been on the Town’s website since November 20, 2013. There was an advertisement placed in the Mid- Hudson Times on November 20, 2013 and one was placed in the Sentinel on November 29, 2013.
MOTION was made at 7:14 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said Banquet Place was recently accepted by the Town as a Town road. As part of the review process signage was required and has been installed. It included a stop sign at the intersection of Powelton Road and a one way sign was installed as you proceed from Route 32 north on Banquet Place. 
Supervisor Booth asked if anyone had any questions or comments. There were none.

MOTION was made at 7:16 p.m. by Councilman Bello to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. RESOLUTION of Adoption
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 6 of 2013 Amending Chapter 174 Entitled “Vehicles and Traffic” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: One-Way Street Designation for Part of Banquet Place and Stop Intersection on Banquet Place. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent  
9. PUBLIC HEARING (7:15 P.M.): Senior Citizen Property Tax Exemptions 
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all the postings have been completed to conduct this public hearing. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s website since November 27, 2013. There was an advertisement placed in the Mid- Hudson Times on November 27, 2013 and one was placed in the Sentinel on November 29, 2013.

MOTION was made at 7:17 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this local law amends the definition of annual income in the Code’s Taxation provisions for the property tax exemption for persons 65 and over. It explicitly provides for the offset of medical and prescription drug expenses not reimbursed or paid by insurance. The exemption is based on the annual income of the property owners.
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Supervisor Booth asked if there were any question from either the Board Members or Public. There were none. 
MOTION was made at 7:20 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10. RESOLUTION of Adoption

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 7 of 2013-Amending Section 166-4 of Chapter 166 Entitled “Taxation” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Exemption for Persons 65 years and older. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
11. ASSESSOR: 

A. Certiorari Settlement for Bank of America
Mr. Taylor said this settlement provides for reductions in the assessed value for 2011, 2012 and 2013 by $70,000.00 from $430,000.00 to $360,000.00, which will apply for 2014-2016. The refund liability for the Town, not including special districts and the fire district, for the reductions for 2011 and 2012 would be approximately $1,613.68.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 66-2-1 Bank of America (NYS Route 300 and Meadow Avenue) Index Numbers 2011-7007, 2012-5554 and 2013-5908. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Request to Hire Appraiser for Certiorari (Powelton Club)
John Venezia, Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, came before the Town Board. He said he does the evaluations for certiorari hearings for Town of Newburgh and recommends settlements. It is his opinion that for the certiorari for the Powelton Club it would be in the best interest of the Town to hire an appraiser and take this matter to court. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the proposal for the Powelton Club v. the Town of Newburgh submitted by Alvey & DiMura, Inc. located at 125 Wolf Road, Albany, New York, for the preparation of a preliminary appraisal for the tax years 2011, 2012 and 2013 for an amount not to exceed $8,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. ZONING:  Colandrea/Sunshine Ford

A. SEQRA Determination

B. Approval of Developers Agreement

C. Adoption of Comprehensive Plan Amendment

D. Approval of Zoning Map Amendment

E. Acceptance of Water Main Easement
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F. Discontinuance of Road Section

G. Authorization of Sale of Property

These items were deleted for this agenda. 
12. (Add On) FLEET MAINTENANCE: Award of Dump Body/Plow Sander Bid

Supervisor Booth said there was a bid opening on November 1, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. for a dump body/sander/plow to be installed on the class 8 truck. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the bid submitted by Amthor’s Welding for a dump body/plow sander at a cost of $78,756.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
13. CHESTERFIELD SUBDIVISION:
Supervisor Booth said the Town of Newburgh has a drainage district policy. It states that when a drainage district is located within a sub-division it is recorded on the parcel’s deed at the time of the sale. The maintenance of the drainage district is paid for by the homeowners within that district. In the Chesterfield subdivision there are two properties that did not have the drainage district recorded on their deeds at the time of the sale. The lawyer did notify the Town and Mr. Taylor when he realized that the drainage district provision was not included in their deeds.  

Mr. Taylor said following the public hearing the Town Board adopted a resolution making certain findings in approving the establishment of a drainage district subject to certain conditions. The requirement that the deeds contain notification was one of those conditions. 

Councilwoman Greene said the maintenance of a drainage district is a line item on a property owner’s tax bills. 

Mr. Taylor said the Chesterfield Drainage District will appear on the 2015 tax bills.  
Joseph Roanes, a lawyer from the firm of Finkelstein, & Partners, LLP, came before the Town Board. He apologized for the oversight of the drainage provision that was excluded in the deeds. He took full responsibility for the error. Presently there are seven homes in that sub-division and five of them have signed a corrected deed and two families have decided not to sign the corrected deed. Currently there are three other lots to be sold in the sub-division and those deeds will include the drainage district provision. The developer will pay the 2015 fees in the amount of $2,500.00 and the residents will start to pay the fees in 2016. 
A. Acceptance of Road (Max Way)
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Consent of Town Board to Dedication. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   DECEMBER 2, 2013      PAGE 5
B. Acceptance of Drainage District

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Making Certain Determinations in Relation to and approving the Establishment of the Chesterfield Court Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Final Order of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Establishing the Chesterfield Court Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Consent and Acceptance of the Town Board to Dedication of Drainage Improvements to the Chesterfield Court Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Mr. Taylor asked Mr. Roanes when the Town could expect the payment of $2,500.00 for the drainage district maintenance. 

Mr. Roanes replied shortly. 

14. DPW (WATER DISTRIBUTION):  Repair to Meadow Hill Water Pump Station

Supervisor Booth said there is a memorandum from John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, stating the water pump station located on Meadow Hill Road has two pumps that pump water into the Meadow Hill water storage tank and the south eastern section of the water distribution system. This pump station is one of the Town’s most critical water stations and both of the water pumps and motors need to be rebuilt and preventive maintenance performed due to their old age and constant use. 

Mr. Platt solicited proposals for this work and he received 2 quotes. 

Supervisor Booth declared this an emergency purchase.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 19, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to accept the quote submitted by All Makes Pump & Motor Repair, Inc., located at 1735 Front Street, Yorktown Heights, New York, to perform the following work at the Meadow Hill Pump station:

· Repair/overhaul work to 2 peerless model PV4X4X8 AMBF 40HP 3600RPMvertical inline pumps 

· Pump 1





$2,525.00 

Supply and install a new impeller, mechanical seal and gaskets

· Pump 2





$3485.00

Supply and install new impeller, mechanical seal, motor bearings and gaskets

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING   DECEMBER 2, 2013      PAGE 6
· Supply and install new 4”GA Industries fig.517 eco-centric flanged plug valves w/2 operating nuts, 4” ductile iron uni-flanges, gaskets and hardware in the discharge lines of the 2 booster pumps

(These valves shall be used to throttle back the pump discharge to bring them to the correct operating conditions.)
$4300.00






TOTAL Cost   $10,310.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
15. ACCOUNTING:   2013 Audit Services for Justice Court

Supervisor Booth said there is a separate mandated audit required for the Justice Court.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposal submitted by Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DeGovanni and Weddel to perform the following audit services for the Town of Newburgh Justice Court for the year ending 
December 31, 2013:
· Review of internal controls including interviews and documentation of the various cycles; evaluate the Town Justice Court’s record keeping procedures to ensure that all appropriate information is being recorded.

· Testing of specific transactions to ensure that they have been handled properly according to existing policies and procedures.

· Review of the Town Justice Court’s recording keeping and reporting procedures, including bank reconciliations, court records and monthly reports to the Justice Court Fund. 

AMOUNT $5,100.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION Supervisor Booth said Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DeGovanni and Weddel have agreed to maintain the price that they submitted last year.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
16. ANIMAL CONTROL:   T-94 Withdrawal(s)

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay the invoices submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital as follows:

· The October invoices in the amount of $86.40 and $1,296.52

and to pay the invoices submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital as follows:

· The July and August invoices in the amount of $485.60

· The November invoice in the amount of $185.00

TOTAL 

$2053.52
The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
17. JUSTICE COURT:  Authorization to Hire Full Time Court Clerk

Supervisor Booth said Judge Clarino received a resignation from a Court Clerk and is requesting to start the hiring process to fill this position.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 25, 2013, submitted by Town Justice Richard Clarino, to start the hiring process for the position of Court Clerk. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
18. ENGINEERING:  Budget Transfer for Mill House Road

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated November 22, 2013, submitted by Supervisor Booth, to transfer $205,000.00 as follows:

· $205,000.00 from the 2013 Highway Department budget account # 030.5112.0412 to Interfund line Permanent Improvements account # 

03-9902-0900
This transfer is needed for the road repair costs under an approved FEMA project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to explain what FEMA will pay and what the Town of Newburgh will pay. 

Mr. Osborne said the project consists of the replacement of the Mill House Road’s failed culvert. The Town approved expeditors up to $75,000.00 and this work will be done solely at the Town’s expense. 

The $110,000.00 for the road repair is a FEMA large project. The Town has to spend the money for the repair and then FEMA will reimburse the Town 87 ½ percent and New York State reimburses the Town 12 ½ percent. The remainder, if it is not picked up by New York State, will be the Town of Newburgh’s responsibility. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to transfer $205,000.00 from Interfund line Permanent Improvements account # 03-9902-0900 to the Mill House Road Capital Project #8069-0200. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 
19. POLICE:  Education Reimbursement

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated November 19, 2013, submitted by Chief of Police Michael Clancy, to reimburse Officer Matthew Nadolny, who is pursuing his Master’s Degree in Public Administration from the American Military University, for tuition costs for a Research Methods in Social Science course in the amount of $675.00 and books in the amount of $209.58. The total amount of the reimbursement is $884.58, which has been successfully completed. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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20. ANNOUNCEMENTS
Councilwoman Greene said the Middlehope Fire Department’s Ladies Auxiliary 
will host a pancake breakfast on December 8, 2013 from 8:00 am until 11:30 a.m.

Supervisor Booth announced that the Town of Newburgh Town Hall will be a drop-off point for Toys for Tots.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town of Newburgh will have its annual Christmas Tree Lighting on Friday, December 6th at Chadwick Lake Park at 7:00 pm. Santa will also be there.
21. PUBLIC COMMENTS
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any public comments. There were none.
Mr. Booth thanked everyone for coming. 
22. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:07 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey-yes; Councilman Piaquadio-yes; Councilwoman Greene-yes; Councilman Bello-yes; Supervisor Booth-yes                                                                                                                                    Motion passed: 5-yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
 Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________
       _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

